MS-458 Dayton Daily News Archive

Collection Number: MS-458

Title: Dayton Daily News Archive

Dates: 1890-2004 (bulk 1930-1980)

Creator: Dayton Daily News

Summary/Abstract:

The collection consists of over 2000 cubic feet of photographs, negatives, and news clippings spanning obituary, personality, and subject files generated by the Dayton Daily News and the former Journal Herald in the twentieth century. The newspaper was founded by James M. Cox, a three-term Ohio governor and presidential candidate. The archive documents the local and regional history of Dayton and the Miami Valley in Ohio and its role on a national scale, particularly during the period 1930 to 1980. This history serves as a rich example of American ingenuity and perseverance in the twentieth century. Dayton, considered the cradle of invention in the early 1900s, generated more patents than any other city in America. Creativity in technology, local government, literature, music, and dance are documented in the photographs. Dayton was the site of the invention of the airplane, the creation and implementation of the city manager form of government, and the first cash register. Its past includes a strong history of the women's club movement, innovative industrial development, dynamic political figures, groundbreaking aviation technology, a vital military establishment, strong progressivism, and diplomatic milestones, such as the Dayton Peace Accords. It was the first city to establish a conservancy district to protect the city from devastating flood waters. The spirit and history of Dayton's innovators and the everyday lives of its citizens are told in the photographs and stories recorded in the newspaper.

Quantity/Physical Description: 2090 cubic feet

Language(s): English

Repository:

Special Collections and Archives, Paul Laurence Dunbar Library, Wright State University, Dayton, OH 45435-0001, (937) 775-2092.

Restrictions on Access: The *Dayton Daily News* Archive is stored off-site. Please contact the Archives staff at 937-775-2092 or archives@www.libraries.wright.edu with your research topic at least three business days in advance of visiting to allow time to retrieve files.

Restrictions on Use: Copyright restrictions apply. Permission to publish, quote, or reproduce must be secured from the repository and the copyright holder.

Preferred Citation:

MS-458, *Dayton Daily News* Archive, Special Collections and Archives, University Libraries, Wright State University, Dayton, Ohio.

Acquisition: The Dayton Daily News transferred legal ownership of the collection to Wright State University on October 8, 2009.

Sponsor: Basic processing of the *Dayton Daily News* Archive was made possible through a generous two year grant from The National Historical Publications and Records Commission (NHPRC) awarded in 2010.

Custodial History: The *Dayton Daily News* Archive was managed by the *Dayton Daily News* Library staff until the archive was transferred to Wright State University Libraries, Special Collections & Archives on October 8, 2009.

Alternative Form Available: Microfilm of the *Journal Herald*, *Dayton Daily News and Journal Herald*, and the *Dayton Daily News* newspapers are available in the Media Room on the 2nd floor of the Paul Laurence Dunbar Library.

Location of Originals: The *Dayton Daily News* Archive is stored off-site. Please contact the Archives staff at 937-775-2092 or <u>archives@www.libraries.wright.edu</u> with your research topic at least three business days in advance of visiting to allow time to retrieve files.

Separated Material: Fifty-two books on aviation and local topics of high interest were separated from the library series (series VII), cataloged, and are available in the reading room. These items have a note in the catalog record indicating their provenance with the *Dayton Daily News* Archive. A binder of original planning documents and photographs from the Miami Valley Atomic Energy Show was discovered in the library series, separated, and processed as its own collection, MS-484.

Other Finding Aid: The Special Collections & Archives staff maintains an internal box level database to facilitate retrieval of materials.

Physical Characteristics and Technical Requirements: A light box and the microfilm reader/scanner in the reading room may be used to view negatives, microfiche and slides in Series V.

Related Material:

MS-2 James Middleton Cox Papers MS-4 Glenn Thompson Papers MS-198 Walter McCaslin Papers MS-269 William Preston Mayfield / Caporale Photo Collection MS-271 Peerless Mayfield Photograph Collection MS-348 William Preston Mayfield Photograph Collection - Egbert MS-450 James Keen Photographic Collection MS-461 D.L. Stewart Papers MS-468 Jim Fain Papers **Processing Information:** The collection is processed to the box level. Individual folder titles are not listed. The only series processed to the folder level is the series VII Library.

Processed by: William McIntire, *Dayton Daily News* Archivist, 2012 **Arrangement:** The collection is arranged into 7 series:

> Series I: Personality Files Subseries A: Personality A-Z Subseries B: Personality Clippings Subseries C: Old Personality Clippings Subseries D: Obituary Clippings

Series II: Subject

Subseries A: *Dayton Daily News* Black & White Photos Subseries B: *Dayton Daily News* Black & White Country and Island Subseries C: *Dayton Daily News* Subject Files Clippings Subseries D: *Dayton Daily News* Color Photos Subseries E: *Dayton Daily News* Color Movie and TV Subseries F: *Journal Herald* Alpha Numeric Subseries G: *Journal Herald* Numeric Subseries H: *Journal Herald* Numeric Clippings Subseries I: *Journal Herald* Pamphlet Subseries J: Oversize

Series III: Dayton Daily News Corporate

Series IV: AP Proofs

Series V: Negatives, Microfiche, Slides

Series VI: VIP Files

Series VII: Library

History of the Dayton Daily News:

James Middleton Cox founded the *Dayton Daily News* in 1898 when he purchased the *Dayton Evening News* and renamed it the following year. Cox was a prominent name in the newspaper business, but he was also notably the Democratic Party's candidate for U.S. President in the election of 1920. Cox's running mate for vice president was Franklin Delano Roosevelt, who was elected president in 1932. Cox was governor of Ohio from 1913-1915 and 1917-1921.

The *Dayton Daily News* expanded with a Sunday edition debuting on November 2, 1913. In 1948, James Cox purchased *The Journal* and *The Herald*, from the Herrick-Kumler Company and in 1949 merged them as *The Journal Herald*, which continued as a morning paper and was

considered more conservative than the *Dayton Daily News*. The *Dayton Daily News* circulated as an evening paper. Cox ran both the *Dayton Daily News* and *The Journal Herald* out of the same building in downtown Dayton. It wasn't until September 15, 1986, that *The Journal Herald* and the *Dayton Daily News* were merged together to form the *Dayton Daily News and Journal-Herald*, a morning paper. However, the merged title only lasted through the end of 1987, when the *Journal-Herald* portion of the name was dropped.

Award winning reporters for the *Dayton Daily News* include Russell Carollo and Jeff Nesmith, who won the Pulitzer Prize in 1998 for their reporting on mismanagement in the military health care system. Mike Peter, a cartoonist known for his strip *Mother Goose and Grimm*, also won a Pulitzer Prize in 1981 for editorial cartooning. Tom Archdeacon, Si Burick, Ritter Collett, Clem Hamilton, Dale Huffman, Hal McCoy, John Scalzi, Myron Scott, Dennis Shere, D.L. Stewart, Charley Stough III, and Dann Stupp are among many notable writers who worked at the paper.

Scope and Content:

The collection documents the local and regional history of Dayton and the Miami Valley in Ohio through materials generated by the Dayton *Journal Herald* and the *Dayton Daily News*, with the bulk of materials dating from 1930-1980. The Dayton Daily News retains its digital photographs from the 1990s to present. The majority of the collection is newspaper clippings and black and white photographs. However, the collection also includes some color photographs, color slides, negatives of various sizes, documents, microfiche, AP wire photographs, maps, oversize photographs, and bound volumes of newspapers. General topics include: personalities, obituaries, VIP files, subjects and events. The collection is arranged into seven series:

Series I. Personality Files

The Personality Files are photos and clippings of people. Personality Files series is comprised of 821 record storage boxes of material. All photos are located in the Personality A-Z subseries (736 boxes). The subseries was created by merging the *Dayton Daily News* and the *Journal Herald* personality files together. The paper had begun this process before the collection was acquired by Wright State. The majority of the integration is complete, however there remains some overlap in the latter part of the subseries. The three remaining subseries (Subseries B: Personality Clippings, Subseries C: Old Personality Clippings, and Subseries D: Obituary Clippings) account for 85 boxes. They are comprised solely of clippings and often correspond with the appropriate photo in Subseries A: Personality A-Z.

Series II. Subject

The Subject Files series documents events, places, and things—any news item that is not a person. The Subject Files fill 1038 record storage boxes (though a small percentage of clippings are in Hollinger boxes).

Subseries A: *Dayton Daily News* Black & White Photos (66 record storage boxes) are black and white photos from the 1940s-1970s listed in alphabetical order by subject.

Subseries B: *Dayton Daily News* Black & White Country and Island (37 records storage boxes) are photos (and some clippings) on international news produced largely by media sources other than the *Dayton Daily News*.

Subseries C: *Dayton Daily News* Subject Files Clippings (88 boxes) are clippings related to the photos in the *Dayton Daily News* Black & White Photos subseries.

Subseries D: *Dayton Daily News* Color Photos (19 boxes) are photos of subjects all from the late 1980s-early 1990s.

Subseries E: *Dayton Daily News* Color Movie and TV (50 boxes) are promotional photos and celebrity head shots sent to the paper as marketing for an upcoming movie or television show.

Subseries F: *Journal Herald* Alpha Numeric (623 record storage boxes) contains photos and clippings. This subseries is arranged using an alpha-numeric filing system unique to the *Dayton Daily News*. There is an index located in the archive to aid in using this series; the database notes the Alpha-Numeric range within each box.

Subseries G: Journal Herald Numeric (35 boxes) are older photos from the 1930s-1950s.

Subseries H: *Journal Herald* Numeric Clippings (41 boxes) are news clippings that correspond to the *Journal Herald* Numeric Files.

Subseries I: *Journal Herald* Pamphlet (55 record storage and banker boxes) contains clippings that correspond to the *Journal Herald* Alpha-Numeric subseries, and also use the alpha-numeric filing system in Subseries F.

Subseries J: Oversize (23 boxes) subseries are subject photos that are too large to fit into a standard record storage box. It contains some photos of notable people.

Series III. Dayton Daily News Corporate

The *Dayton Daily News* Corporate Files are 37 items related to the corporate governance of the Dayton Daily News as an institution. It contains payroll ledgers, photos of company events and personalities, signed letters from notable individuals (such as Orville Wright, Richard Nixon, and Gerald Ford), scrapbooks, whole newspapers from 1880-1995, framed pictures, corporate documents, and telephone directories. Some of the payroll information is under the guidelines of the Privacy Act.

Series IV. AP Proofs

The AP Proofs series contains 9 boxes of photographs produced by media companies other than the *Dayton Daily News* and its related papers. The series has proofs from the Associated Press from 1955-1991. The copyright for this material remains with the institution that created it.

Series V. Negatives, Microfiche, Slides

This series is comprised of 45 boxes. The negatives and slides are of photos that are found in print form in other parts of the collection. The series also contains slides from TV and movies. The negatives are unlabeled, but in most cases the photographer is identified. The microfiche is of *Dayton Daily News* editions from the 1970s-1990s.

Series VI. VIP Files

The VIP Files are 106 Hollinger boxes of clippings and photos on subjects and personalities the *Dayton Daily News* deemed to be of high use or high importance.

Series VII. Library

The Library series contains 9 boxes (8 record center boxes and a legal size document half box) of books, pamphlets, draft and final reports, and brochures that were part of the Journal Herald and Dayton Daily News working library. Some books on local topics of high interest, are cataloged separately and available in the reading room. These items have a note in the catalog record indicating their provenance with the *Dayton Daily News* Archive. The library series is divided into 29 subseries reflecting the alpha numeric filing system used by the Journal Herald in series F and series I. Topics include local government and politics, transportation, urban development, environmental issues, population, education, and aviation. The bulk of the materials date from the 1960s and 1970s. While there are many topics covered, few are represented in detail. The contents of the library is listed in the inventory of the finding aid below.

Subject Terms

Persons/Families

Cox, James M. (James Middleton), 1870-1957

Organizations/Corporate Names

Dayton daily news (Dayton, Ohio : 1898) – History Dayton journal herald

Places

Dayton (Ohio) – History. Dayton (Ohio) – Pictorial works. Dayton (Ohio) – Newspapers – Pictorial works. Miami River Valley (Ohio) – 20th century – History. Miami River Valley (Ohio) – 20th century – Pictorial works. Montgomery County (Ohio) – History. Ohio – Politics and government – 20th century – Pictorial works. Ohio – Social life and customs – 20th century – Pictorial works. Wright-Patterson Air Force Base (Ohio)

Subjects

Aeronautics – Ohio – History. American newspapers – Ohio – Dayton. Arts, American – Ohio. Business – Ohio. Crime – Ohio. Education – Ohio. Holidays – Ohio. Inventors. Journalism – Ohio – Dayton. Law enforcement – Ohio. Newspaper publishing – Ohio – Dayton – History. Obituaries – Ohio – Dayton. Recreation – Ohio.

Material Types

Books. Newspapers. Photographs. Clippings (information artifacts)

Collection Inventory

			Subseries 1: Ohio History	
Box	<u>File</u>	Item	Description	Date
1	1	1	<i>Ohio: the Buckeye State, V. 1-S</i> by the Manhattan Library	1935
1	1	2	Highlights of Ohio History by the Ohio Bell Telephone Company	undated
1	1	3	Little Known Facts about Ohio by Donald Whitacre	1947
1	1	4	<i>Governors of Ohio</i> by Hazel Spencer Phillips and Lawrence Jordan Gray	1952
1	1	5	The Ohio Presidents, Gem City Saver	1976
1	2	1	Your State and World Geography Presents to You The Great State - Ohio	1951
1	2	2	<i>The Growth State Ohio</i> by the State of Ohio's Department of Industrial and Economic Development	1960
1	2	3	<i>Geological and Geophysical Study of the Preglacial Teays Valley</i> <i>in West-Central Ohio</i>	1958
1	2	4	History of Conservation in Ohio by G. Smith	1965
1	3	1	Souvenir Program and History of 150 Years of Progress Sesquicentennial Celebration Commemorating the Ordinance of 1787 and the Trek to the Northwest Territory, Piqua, Ohio	1938 Sep
1	3	2	Historical Markers in 102 Ohio Communities (Ohio Sesquicentennial Project)	1953
1	3	3	First National Exchange Bank, Sidney, Ohio, 1900-1960	1960
1	3	4	A Report on the Piqua Historical Area by the Ohio Historical Society 1961	1961
1	3	5	Waterstreet: Historical Area of Homes & Shops, Xenia, Ohio (Brochure)	1981
1	3	6	Anthony Wayne Country: Sketches of Mad Anthony's Victory over the Indians in the Indian Wars, 1790-1795	undated

1	3	7	Fort Ancient Earthworks (brochure)	undated
1	3	8	Fort Recovery (brochure)	undated
1	3	9	A Map of Ohio Indian Village Sites and Trails with a Chronological Listing of Important Dates and Events in the History of Early Ohio Tribes, by Ohio Historical Society	undated
			Subseries 2: Political Parties (3)	
<u>Box</u>	<u>File</u>	Item	Description	Date
1	4	1	Hearings Before the Committee on Un-American Activities, House of Representatives	1950 July 12- 13
1	5	1	Hearings Regarding Communist Activities in the Cincinnati, Ohio Area – Part 1: Hearings before the Committee on Un-American Activities, House of Representatives	1950 July, Aug
1	5	2	Investigation of Communist Activities in the Dayton, Ohio Area – Part 1: Hearing before the Committee on Un-American Activities, House of Representatives	1954 Sep
1	5	3	Investigation of Communist Activities in the Dayton, Ohio Area – Part 2: Hearing before the Committee on Un-American Activities, House of Representatives	1954 Sep 14
1	5	4	Investigation of Communist Activities in the Dayton, Ohio Area – Part 3: Hearing before the Committee on Un-American Activities, House of Representatives	1954 Sep 15
1	6	1	McCarthyism: the Fight for America by Senator Joe McCarthy	1952
1	7	1	International Communism (The Communist Mind) Staff Consultation with Frederick Charles Schwarz	1957 May 29
1	8	1	Socialist Workers campaign brochures	1972
1	9	1	Gus Hall, Communist Candidate for President brochure and booklet	1984
1	10	1	Shoppers Guide to Warn of Communist Imports brochure, by the Fairborn Committee	undated
			Subseries 3: Elections (5)	
<u>Box</u>	<u>File</u>	<u>Item</u>	Description	Date
1	11	1	<i>The 1964 American Voter: Presidential Election Edition</i> compliments of L.M. Berry and Co.	1964
1	12	1	1966 and 1970 Election Returns, Montgomery County	1966, 1970
1	13	1	Congressional Quarterly: Guides to the 1984 Democratic and Republican National Conventions	1984
			Subseries 4: Citizenship and Civil Rights (7)	

Box	File	Item	Description	Date
1	14	1	<i>Good Citizen: The Rights and Duties of an American</i> by the American Heritage Foundation	1948
1	14	2	One Man – One Vote: a statement of basic principles of legislative apportionment	1962
1	14	3	Some Questions and Answers on the Civil Rights Bill	1964
1	15	1	Dayton's Call to Action: Recommendations for the Solution of Human Problems in the Community	1967 April
			Subseries 5: Local Government (13)	
	T	1	Sub-Subseries A: Montgomery County, Ohio (13a)	
<u>Box</u>	<u>File</u>	<u>Item</u>	Description	Date
1	16	1	Report on Local Governmental Services in Dayton and Montgomery County, Ohio: Conclusions and Recommendations of the Montgomery County Survey Board:	1940
1	17	1	Montgomery County Government: a Citizen's Manual by Community Research Inc.	1960 July
1	18	1	<i>The Lack of a Budget Process in Montgomery County</i> by Community Research Inc.	1960 Nov
1	19	1	<i>The Kind of Charter Needed for Montgomery County, Ohio</i> by Community Research Inc.	1961 April
1	20	1	A Plan to Complete a Civic Center for Montgomery County. A report of the Civic Center Committee, Dayton Area Chamber of Commerce	1962 Feb
1	21	1	Local Government – 1963: A Statistical Survey of Government in Montgomery County by Community Research, Inc., Dayton, Ohio	1963
1	22	1	Joint Purchasing for Local Governments: A Report to the Miami Valley Council of Governments by Community Research, Inc. Dayton, Ohio:	1968
1	23	1	<i>The Future of the Miami Valley Council of Governments</i> by Community Research, Inc.	1969
1	24	1	Your Montgomery County Government Annual Report for 1971	1971
			Sub-Subseries B: Dayton, Ohio –Structure (13e)	
<u>Box</u>	<u>File</u>	<u>Item</u>	Description	Date
1	25	1	"The Story of Destor's Municipal Commune with the Could Date 1	1020
1	25	1	"The Story of Dayton's Municipal Government" by Carl Paul Falb	1939
1	26	1	City Manager Government in Dayton by Landrum R. Bolling	1940
1	27	1	Technique of Municipal Administration, Dayton, Ohio, Conference Training Group, Joe Myers Discussion Leader	1949 Jan- May
1	28	1	Technique of Municipal Administration, Dayton, Ohio,	1949 Sept-

			Conference Training Group, Joe Myers Discussion Leader	1950 Jan
1	29	1	Local Planning Administration, Dayton, Ohio, Joe Myers	1952-1953
			Discussion Leader	
1	30	1	Metropolitan Challenge: A Summary	1959 Oct
1	31	1	Charter Review Committee: recommendation and reports (3 items)	1963
1	32	1	The Changing Face of a City by Ernest Emerling to the Dayton Journal-Herald	1967
1	33	1	An Evaluation of the Dayton Ombudsman: A Study of Third Party Intervention by Leonard D. Goodstein (Joint Office of Citizen Complaints funded by the Kettering Foundation)	1972 Sept
1	34	1	Ombudsman Annual Report FY 1972	1973
1	35	1	Ombudsman 1st Quarter Board Report FY 1973-1974	1973
1	36	1	Joint Office of Citizen Complaints Financial Statement	1973 Feb 28
1	37	1	Ombudsman's Office 1973 Annual Reports FY 1973 and 1974- 1975	1974-1975
1	38	1	City of Dayton Policy Framework	1978
			Sub-Subseries C: Dayton, Ohio –Finances (13e4)	
Box	File	Item	Description	Date
2	1	1	Breakdown of Income Tax Refund Procedure	1950
2	2	1	Income Tax Ordinances No. 16922, 18111, and 21420	1950, 1954, 1964
2	3	1	Dayton Income Tax Campaign (1%)	1962
2	4	1	Tax Study Advisory Committee Preliminary Report	1961
2	5	1	Taxation and Urban Blight: A Case Study of Greater Dayton by the Tax Study Advisory Committee	1962
2	6	1	City of Dayton Financial Reports (3 items)	1973-1975
2	7	1	City of Dayton Tax Budget	1975
2	8	1	City of Dayton Tax Budgets	1976-1977
2	9	1	Community Development Block Grant Projects	1975
2	10	1	City of Dayton Program Strategies: policy, budget, objectives	1975
2	11	1	City of Dayton Program Strategies: policy, budget, objectives	1978
		 	Sub-Subseries D: Dayton, Ohio –Personnel (13e8)	<u> </u>
Box	File	Item	Description	Date
2	12	1	Disciplinary Procedure: a manual for city supervisors	Circa 1960
2	13	1	Dayton Public Service Union Complaints memo to the City Commission from the City Manager	1962
2	14	1	Pay Survey Report	1967
			Subseries 6: Crime, Law Enforcement, Civil Defense (14-15)	

Box	File	Item	Description	Date
2	15	1	Coercion case by Lt. Rado and former Sgt. Hermann in Dayton Police Dept	1960 Sept
2	16	1	Report of the Child Welfare League of America to Montgomery County Juvenile Court, Dayton, Ohio	1962 Nov
2	17	1	Report of the Child Welfare League of America to Juvenile Bureau Division of Police, Dayton, Ohio	1962 Nov
2	18	1	Report of the National Advisory Commission on Civil Disorders	1968
2	19	1	Juvenile Delinquency - A Challenge to Action by Health and Welfare Planning Council of the Dayton Area	1969 June
2	20	1	22 nd Annual Report 1965 Juvenile and Domestic Relations Court, Montgomery County, Dayton, Ohio	1966
2	20	2	25th Annual Report 1968 Juvenile and Domestic Relations Court, Montgomery County, Dayton, Ohio	1969
2	21	1	On Guard: Protect Yourself Against the Criminal	1970
2	22	1	Law Enforcement – Problems and Progress in Gem City Saver	1972 Winter
2	23	1	Women in Law Enforcement: a position paper based on the metropolitan Dayton workshop on Women in Policing	1974
2	24	1	<i>Crimes and Victims: a report on the Dayton-San Jose Pilot Survey of Victimization</i>	1974
2	25	1	<i>Enrolled Volunteer Worker Groups for Civilian Protection</i> by United States Office of Civilian Defense	1941
2	25	2	United States Civil Defense: Shelter from Atomic Attack in Existing buildings	1952
2	25	3	Dayton Evacuation Plan	Circa 1956
2	25	4	The First 14 Days Survival: be prepared to deal with enemy attack, tornado, fire, and other disaster	Circa 1957
2	25	5	Fallout Protection: What to Know and Do About Nuclear Attack	1961
2	25	6	Challenge to Women: Manual for Women in Civil Defense	1963
			Subseries 7: International (17)	1
<u>Box</u>	File	Item	Description	Date
2	26	1	NCR Factory News Special Issue on the United Nations	1958
2	27	1	U.S. Charges of Soviet Military Buildup in Cuba	1962
2	28	1	Fain in Vietnam reprinted from the Dayton Daily News	1965
			Subseries 8: Defense- Missiles and Nuclear Power (18)	
Box	File	Item	Description	Date
2	29	1	MQM-107 Guided Missile Target: Variable Speed	1975

2	29	1	The Missile Defense Question: Is LBJ Right? Russia Deploys Anti-	1978
2	2)	1	Missile Network U.S. Refuses to Keep Pace: A Background Report	1770
2	30	1	From the Kettering Bug to the Cruise Missile and Beyond: 75 th	1978
			Anniversary of Powered Flight and 60 th Anniversary of the	
			Kettering Bugs' First Flight	
2	31	1	The Present Challenge: A Report on the Nuclear Dilemma by the	1983 April 10
			<i>Cox Newspapers</i>	1
			Subseries 9: Wright-Patterson Air Force Base (21)	
<u>Box</u>	<u>File</u>	Item	Description	Date
2	32	1	Weapon System Management and the Weapon System Project	1959
			Office on the management of aeronautical systems, Air Force	
2	33	1	Air Force Missile Test Center: Air Research and Development Command	1960
2	34	1	Aerospace Research Laboratories, Wright-Patterson Air Force	Circa 1960
			Base, Ohio	
3	1	1	Wright Patterson Air Force Base – University Highway Needs Study	1963 Sept
3	2	1	Concept 1976: a long range facility concept for Area B Wright –	1967
			Patterson Air Force Base, Ohio	
3	3	1	Aeronautical Systems Division	Circa 1970
3	4	1	Air Force Advanced Logistics System (ALS) and Max Project	1977-1978
3	5	1	The Miami Valley Welcomes you to Wright-Patterson	1978
3	6	1	Mission Adaptive Wing (Air Force/NASA/Boeing)	1985
	r	1	Subseries 10: Courts (22)	I
		_		
<u>Box</u>	<u>File</u>	<u>Item</u>	Description	Date
-	-	1		1002
3	7	1	Dayton Municipal Court Annual Report	1982
3	8	1	Montgomery County, Ohio General Division Common Pleas Court Annual Report	1982
3	9	1	Annual Report of the Court of Common Pleas General Division	1983
	-		and Clerk of Courts Montgomery County, Ohio	
			Subseries 11: Laws (23)	
Box	File	Item	Description	Date
3	10	1	Traffic Ordinance of City of Dayton, Ohio	1944
3	11	1	Gun Abuse in Ohio by Jeffrey H. Spiegler and John J. Sweeney	1975

	I	T	Subseries 12: Economy (25)	1
Box	File	Item	Description	Date
3	12	1	<i>Manufacturing in the Miami Valley Region</i> by the Miami Valley Regional Planning Commission	1967 Feb
3	13	1	<i>Industry in the Miami Valley Region</i> by the Miami Valley Regional Planning Commission	1967 Aug
3	14	1	Commercial Development in the Miami Valley Region by the Miami Valley Regional Planning Commission	1968
3	15	1	Technical Bulletin: <i>Commercial Development in the Miami Valley</i> <i>Region</i> by the Miami Valley Regional Planning Commission	1972 June
3	16	1	Neighborhood Profiles Update: City of Dayton Community Renewal Program	1972 Oct
3	17	1	Final Report, Public Opinion Survey, Business Opinion Survey by Mayor's Council on Economic Development Amenities Task Force	1980
3	18	1	Dayton by the Dayton Development Council on the advantages of doing business in Dayton	1980
		•	Subseries 13: Water Studies (34)	•
Box	File	Item	Description	Date
3	19	1	Caesar Creek Lake, Greene County, Ohio: preliminary engineering report	1958 July
		2	Caesar Creek Dam and Reservoir Land Acquisition Map	1967
3	20	1	Caesar Creek Lake Project: environmental impact statement Vol. I	1974 April
3	21	1	Caesar Creek Lake Project: environmental impact statement Vol. II	F
2		1		10.60 1
3	22	1	Great Miami River Dam Study	1962 Jan
3	23	1	<i>Low Dams in the Miami River, Dayton, Ohio.</i> Memorandum by the Miami Conservancy District	1962 May
3	24	1	Open Space Special Studies on the Miami River (2)	Circa 1962
3	25	1	Dayton River Corridor Plan article in Gem City Saver magazine	1973 Summer
3	26	1	<i>Miami River Corridor Plan</i> prepared for the Butler County Miami River Corridor Committee	1974 May
3	27	1	Clarence J. Brown Dam & Reservoir Ohio: Environmental Impact Statement	1975 Jan
4	1	1	Little Miami River Conservancy District Preliminary Engineering Report	1966 Feb
4	2	1	Little Miami Basin, Ohio, East Fork Lake Project: Statement of Findings	1974

4	3	1	Toms Run Lake, Montgomery County Ohio: Preliminary Engineering Report	1961
4	4	1	Miami Shores Addition to the Official Plan of the Miami Conservancy District	1960 April
4	5	1	Managing Water Quality: a job of the Miami Conservancy District	1970
4	6	1	Facts About the Proposed Lake Erie-Ohio River Canal	1961
4	7	1	Canal Sesquicentennial, Gem City Saver	1977 Summer
			Subseries 14: Automobile and Aircraft Industries (42)	
Box	<u>File</u>	Item	Description	Date
4	8	1	Concerning Cars newletter, "Our Hats Off to Brooklyn, Ohio: the first place in the world to have a seat belt law 19 years ag0"	1985 Jan
		2	Concerning Cars newletter, "Lifesaving Potential by Use of Seatbelts"	1987 March
4	9	1	<i>The Implications of Government-Industry Relations in Aerospace</i> , remarks by Karl G. Harr, Jr. President of Aerospace Industries Association	1966
4	10	1	Boeing Magazine, on the 50 th Anniversary of Powered Flight	1953 Dec
4	11	1	Indiana and the SST	1970
			Subseries 15: Local Companies (47)	
<u>Box</u>	<u>File</u>	Item	Description	<u>Date</u>
4	12	1	The Chemlawn History by Wm. A. Copeland	1982
4	13	1	DAYCO Corporation: a history	1971
4	14	1	The Frigidaire Story	1962
4	15	1	The Greatest Frontier: remarks at the dedication program General Motors Technical Center	1956 May 16
4	15	2	Dayton Salutes General Motors on its 50 th Anniversary	1958
4	15	3	Our 50 th Year: some highlights of General Motors golden milestone	1958
4	15	4	Summary of Major Provisions of the GM-UAW Settlement	1967 Dec 15
1	16	1	The Huffman Manufacturing Converses 50th and increases	1072
4 4	16 17	1	The Huffman Manufacturing Company, 50th anniversaryInland Manufacturing, Division of GM 50th Anniversary Slide	1973 1973
4	1/	1	Transcript of "It Started With the Wheel"	19/5
4	18	1	Monarch Marking System Company: Fifty Years of Business	1940

			Building	
4	19	1	Background Information, the National Cash Register Company	Circa 1955
4	19	2	NCR Factory News article "NCR Throughout the World"	1959 May
4	19	3	NCR and Tomorrow	Circa 1960
4	19	4	NCR's Expanding R. and D. Role in Defense	1962
4	19	5	NCR Presents Highlights from "Today's Revolution in Retail	1962
			Merchandising"	
4	20	1	NCR EIU Constitution and By-Laws	1968
			·	
4	21	1	A Tale of Two Cities – and Two Companies by Robert S. Oelman	1972 Aug 28
			before the Dayton Rotary Club	
4	21	2	NCR Corporation Annual Report	1974
4	21	3	NCR Encapsulation brochure	Circa 1970s
4	21	4	NCR Total System	undated
4	22	1	New Idea Farm Equipment Company, a History, 1899-1965	1965
4	23	1	Rike-Kumler Co. 70 th Anniversary Celebration	1923
			Subseries 16: Transportation	
			Sub-Subseries A: Regional (48)	
Box	File	Item	Description	Date
4	24	1-2	Regional Transportation Planning in Greene – Montgomery	1963, 1964
			Counties	
4	25	1	Regional Transportation and Development Study Prospectus:	1966 Nov
			Montgomery and Greene Counties	
4	26	1	Comprehensive Transportation Plan: Population and Economic	1971
			Report, Clark County – Springfield, Ohio	
4	27-		Dayton Light Rail Transit System Implementation Application	1975
	29		Southeast Corridor	
4	30	1	RTA (Miami Valley Regional Transit Authority) Annual Report	1975
4	31	1	Transportation Coordinating Committee annual reports	1976, 1978,
				1980
		1	Sub-Subseries B: Highways, Parking, Bike paths, Bridges (49)	
Der	D:1 -	Itari	Description	Data
<u>Box</u>	<u>File</u>	Item	Description	Date
Over Size	<u>File</u> 9	<u>Item</u> 1	Supplement to Preliminary Design Report U.S. Route 25	<u>Date</u> 1959
Over Size Loc.			Supplement to Preliminary Design Report U.S. Route 25 Expressway Riverside Drive to South Corporation Line, Dayton,	
Over Size			Supplement to Preliminary Design Report U.S. Route 25	

4	32	2	The Road Ahead: the exciting story of the nation's 50 billion dollar	Circa 1960
4	33	1	road program The Developmental Implications of Interactors Points 675 (US 25	1061 March
4	33	1	<i>The Developmental Implications of Interstate Route 675 (US 25 By-Pass)</i> by the Regional Transportation Committee	1961 March
4	34	1	One Way Traffic Operation of State Route 48 by the Regional	1961
			Transportation Committee	
4	35	1	Letter Request of Mall Park Motel for East Bound Lane on Fourth	1965 Feb 12
			Street	
4	36	1	Interim Report: Dayton Parking Study	1970
4	37	1	Center City Parking Study Dayton, Ohio	1970 Mar 17
4	38	1	Guide to Starting a Community Bikeway: Miami Valley Regional	1972
			Bikeway Plan	
4	39	1	Ohio Covered Bridges brochures	1950, 1967-
			, i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i	1970
			Sub-Subseries C: Air (52)	
D	T-11	T		D
Box	<u>File</u>	<u>Item</u>	Description	Date
	10			
4	40	1	A Study of Southwest Ohio's Nneeds for Airports in the Jet Age	1961 March
	41	1	Speech by Mayor R. William Patterson on a proposed	1962 Feb 22
			Southwestern Ohio Regional Airport, at the Queen City Club	
	42	1	Greater Cincinnati Airport: Air Trade Study Master Planning	1962 June
		_	Preliminary Review of Revenue Financing Feasibility	
	43	1	Community Service and Economic Factors Jet Airport System	1962 Aug
			Cincinnati – Dayton Area	
_				10.11.7
5	1	1	Southwestern Ohio Regional Airport: A Preliminary Study of	1964 Sept
	-	-	Feasibility	
5	2	1	Future Airport Requirements by Roy A. Strandberg	1967 Sept
5	3	1	SST and Sonic Boom Handbook	1968 Nov 15
5	4	1	Dayton International Airport Brochures	1989
	r		Subseries 17: Labor (54)	Γ
<u>Box</u>	<u>File</u>	<u>Item</u>	Description	<u>Date</u>
5	5	1	West Dayton Social Services Priorities Study Committee (3 items)	1967-1968
5	6	1	Sub-employment Conditions in the Model Cities Area, City of Dayton	1969
5	7	1	Equal Employment Opportunity Program, 2750 th Air Base Wing,	1967-1971
	, í	1	Wright-Patterson Air Force Base	1701 1711
	1	1	Subseries 18: Finances (59)	I

Box	File	Item	Description	Date
5	8	1	Revenue Sharing Literature	1971-1975
5	9	1	Industrial Areas in the City of Kettering	1963
5	10	1	Municipal Income Tax Feasibility Study for City of Xenia	1967
5	10	2	Municipal Income Tax Data for Ohio's Cities and Villages	1976
		1	Subseries 19: Population (62)	
D	D 1.	Tt a ma	Description	Dete
<u>Box</u>	<u>File</u>	Item	Description	Date
5	11	1	Ohio Population: Growth and Distribution	1960
5	12	1	Census Tracts Dayton, Ohio	1960
5	13	1	People on the Move! Population and Dwelling Unit Changes	1964
			1960-1964, Population Forecast to 1970 by the City Plan Board,	
			Dayton, Ohio	
5	14	1	Population Study of the Miami Valley Region	1966
5	15	1	Ohio Population by the Development Department, State of Ohio	1968
5	16	1	Population data and forecasts for Dayton Area	1950-1974
5	17	1	Projected Urban Development Map for Green and Montgomery Counties, 1980	Circa 1962
			Subseries 20: Development	
			Sub-Subseries A: Land Use, Planning, Zoning (66a-b)	
Der	E1.	Itom	Description	-
<u>Box</u>	File	Item		<u>Date</u>
	<u>F11e</u>	<u>item</u>		Date
<u>Box</u> 5	<u>File</u> 18	<u>nem</u> 1	Long Range Growth Potential of West Central Ohio: Summary	<u>Date</u> 1963
			Long Range Growth Potential of West Central Ohio: Summary report of a study of the service area of DP&L (includes MAP) by	
5	18	1	Long Range Growth Potential of West Central Ohio: Summary report of a study of the service area of DP&L (includes MAP) by Battelle Memorial Institute	1963
			Long Range Growth Potential of West Central Ohio: Summary report of a study of the service area of DP&L (includes MAP) by Battelle Memorial Institute Land Use Survey Highlights: Greene – Montgomery Counties	
5	18 19	1	Long Range Growth Potential of West Central Ohio: Summary report of a study of the service area of DP&L (includes MAP) by Battelle Memorial Institute Land Use Survey Highlights: Greene – Montgomery Counties 1960	1963 1961
5	18	1	Long Range Growth Potential of West Central Ohio: Summary report of a study of the service area of DP&L (includes MAP) by Battelle Memorial Institute Land Use Survey Highlights: Greene – Montgomery Counties 1960 Land for the Future for Industry. Report 21. Montgomery County	1963
5 5 5	18 19 20	1 1 1	Long Range Growth Potential of West Central Ohio: Summary report of a study of the service area of DP&L (includes MAP) by Battelle Memorial Institute Land Use Survey Highlights: Greene – Montgomery Counties 1960 Land for the Future for Industry. Report 21. Montgomery County Planning Commission	1963 1961 1964
5 5 5 5 5	18 19 20 21	1 1 1 1	Long Range Growth Potential of West Central Ohio: Summary report of a study of the service area of DP&L (includes MAP) by Battelle Memorial Institute Land Use Survey Highlights: Greene – Montgomery Counties 1960 Land for the Future for Industry. Report 21. Montgomery County Planning Commission Subdivision Regulations for Montgomery County, Ohio	1963 1961 1964 Circa 1966
5 5 5	18 19 20	1 1 1	Long Range Growth Potential of West Central Ohio: Summary report of a study of the service area of DP&L (includes MAP) by Battelle Memorial Institute Land Use Survey Highlights: Greene – Montgomery Counties 1960 Land for the Future for Industry. Report 21. Montgomery County Planning Commission Subdivision Regulations for Montgomery County, Ohio Miami Valley Regional Planning Commission Initial Housing	1963 1961 1964
5 5 5 5 5 5 5	18 19 20 21 22	1 1 1 1 1 1	Long Range Growth Potential of West Central Ohio: Summary report of a study of the service area of DP&L (includes MAP) by Battelle Memorial Institute Land Use Survey Highlights: Greene – Montgomery Counties 1960 Land for the Future for Industry. Report 21. Montgomery County Planning Commission Subdivision Regulations for Montgomery County, Ohio Miami Valley Regional Planning Commission Initial Housing Element	1963 1961 1964 Circa 1966 1969
5 5 5 5	18 19 20 21	1 1 1 1	Long Range Growth Potential of West Central Ohio: Summary report of a study of the service area of DP&L (includes MAP) by Battelle Memorial Institute Land Use Survey Highlights: Greene – Montgomery Counties 1960 Land for the Future for Industry. Report 21. Montgomery County Planning Commission Subdivision Regulations for Montgomery County, Ohio Miami Valley Regional Planning Commission Initial Housing Element Population and Household Projections, 1970-2000 prepared as	1963 1961 1964 Circa 1966
5 5 5 5 5 5	18 19 20 21 22	1 1 1 1 1 1	Long Range Growth Potential of West Central Ohio: Summary report of a study of the service area of DP&L (includes MAP) by Battelle Memorial InstituteLand Use Survey Highlights: Greene – Montgomery Counties 1960Land for the Future for Industry. Report 21. Montgomery County Planning CommissionSubdivision Regulations for Montgomery County, OhioMiami Valley Regional Planning Commission Initial Housing ElementPopulation and Household Projections, 1970-2000 prepared as part of the Water and Sewer Master Plan Phase I, Greene, Miami,	1963 1961 1964 Circa 1966 1969
5 5 5 5 5 5	18 19 20 21 22 23	1 1 1 1 1 1	 Long Range Growth Potential of West Central Ohio: Summary report of a study of the service area of DP&L (includes MAP) by Battelle Memorial Institute Land Use Survey Highlights: Greene – Montgomery Counties 1960 Land for the Future for Industry. Report 21. Montgomery County Planning Commission Subdivision Regulations for Montgomery County, Ohio Miami Valley Regional Planning Commission Initial Housing Element Population and Household Projections, 1970-2000 prepared as part of the Water and Sewer Master Plan Phase I, Greene, Miami, Montgomery Counties 	1963 1961 1964 Circa 1966 1969 1969
5 5 5 5 5 5	18 19 20 21 22	1 1 1 1 1 1	Long Range Growth Potential of West Central Ohio: Summary report of a study of the service area of DP&L (includes MAP) by Battelle Memorial Institute Land Use Survey Highlights: Greene – Montgomery Counties 1960 Land for the Future for Industry. Report 21. Montgomery County Planning Commission Subdivision Regulations for Montgomery County, Ohio Miami Valley Regional Planning Commission Initial Housing Element Population and Household Projections, 1970-2000 prepared as part of the Water and Sewer Master Plan Phase I, Greene, Miami, Montgomery Counties Water and Sewer Master Plan and Program: Darke County,	1963 1961 1964 Circa 1966 1969
5 5 5 5 5 5	18 19 20 21 22 23	1 1 1 1 1 1	Long Range Growth Potential of West Central Ohio: Summary report of a study of the service area of DP&L (includes MAP) by Battelle Memorial Institute Land Use Survey Highlights: Greene – Montgomery Counties 1960 Land for the Future for Industry. Report 21. Montgomery County Planning Commission Subdivision Regulations for Montgomery County, Ohio Miami Valley Regional Planning Commission Initial Housing Element Population and Household Projections, 1970-2000 prepared as part of the Water and Sewer Master Plan Phase I, Greene, Miami, Montgomery Counties Water and Sewer Master Plan and Program: Darke County, Preble County by the Miami Valley Regional Planning	1963 1961 1964 Circa 1966 1969 1969
5 5 5 5 5 5	18 19 20 21 22 23	1 1 1 1 1 1	Long Range Growth Potential of West Central Ohio: Summary report of a study of the service area of DP&L (includes MAP) by Battelle Memorial Institute Land Use Survey Highlights: Greene – Montgomery Counties 1960 Land for the Future for Industry. Report 21. Montgomery County Planning Commission Subdivision Regulations for Montgomery County, Ohio Miami Valley Regional Planning Commission Initial Housing Element Population and Household Projections, 1970-2000 prepared as part of the Water and Sewer Master Plan Phase I, Greene, Miami, Montgomery Counties Water and Sewer Master Plan and Program: Darke County,	1963 1961 1964 Circa 1966 1969 1969

5	27	1	Building Zone Ordinance, Dayton Ohio	1949 July
5	28	1	Capital Improvement Program, 1966-1971. Dayton, Ohio	1965 Dec.
5	29	1	A Report on Contemporary Land Use Control Techniques submitted to the City Plan Board, Dayton, Ohio by Richard F. Babcock	1966
5	30	1	City of Dayton Zoning Ordinance	1967 Dec
6	1	1	Municipal Incorporation and Annexation in Ohio Staff Research Report	1965
6	1	2	Wayne Township Attitude Survey Regarding Annexation to Dayton by Community Research, Inc.	1966 Aug.
			Sub-Subseries B: Urban Renewal (66c)	
D	D'1	T .		
<u>Box</u>	<u>File</u>	Item	Description	Date
6	2	1	A report upon Central Business District: a part of the comprehensive plan for the Dayton Urban Area	1953 Oct
6	3	1	Central Business District Study: Part One Redevelopment. Dayton, Ohio	1958 July
6	4	1	Land Absorption Study: City of Dayton Community Renewal Program	1962
6	5	1	A Feasibility Study: Mid-Town Mart Urban Renewal Project, Southeast Central Business District, Dayton, Ohio	1964 July
6	6	1	Dayton Center, Metz Train Architects	1967
6	7	1	Dayton Center City Development Study	1967
6	8	1	<i>Dayton Convention Center Study</i> , prepared by Convention Center Sub-Committee, Dayton Area Chamber of Commerce	1968
6	9	1	Other Routes to Renewal a report by Community Research, Inc.	1971
6	10	1	A Model CommunityDayton 1980 (current action programs to improve the Central Area of Dayton by Expressway Construction, Urban Renewal, and Downtown Modernization)	1980
		I	Sub-Subseries C: Neighborhood Urban Renewal (66d)	
Box	<u>File</u>	Item	Description	Date
6	11	1	<i>Southwest Priority Board Planned Variations</i> , Projects on Parade, City of Dayton Southwest Priority Board.	1974
6	12	1	East Dayton Urban Renewal Program brochure, memo, and fact sheet	1961, 1967
6	13	1	Dayton Heritage Tour, Oregon District	1978, 1980
6	14	1	Keowee-Harshman Urban Renewal Plan (Proposed)	1976
6	15	1	Neighborhood Reappraisal for Crown Point and Drexel	1964

6	16	1	West Dayton Social Services Priorities Study Committee Reports	1968
6	17	1	Inner West Model Cities Area Dayton Ohio Comprehensive Land	1974
			Use Plan	
6	18	1	Inner West Five Points Urban Renewal Plan	1976
6	19	1	Rubicon Urban Renewal Area	1979
		<u> </u>	Sub-Subseries D: Housing Development (66e)	
<u>Box</u>	File	Item	Description	Date
6	20	1	House Numbering	1952
6	21	1	Social Impacts of Residential Segregation	1964
6	22	1	<i>Report of Housing for the Elderly by</i> Health and Welfare Planning Council of the Dayton Area	1968
6	23	1	Modernization Program: Low Rent Housing	1968
6	24	1	Proposal for lake residential development, adjacent to SR 741 and Alex-Bell Road	Circa 1970
6	25	1	Housing Opportunities Dayton, Ohio	1970
6	26	1	A Housing Plan for the Miami Valley Region	1971
6	27	1	Directions for the SuburbsExpanding Low and Moderate Income Housing Opportunities in the Dayton, Ohio Region by Gruen Gruen + Associates	1971
6	28	1	Housing and Community Development Strategy, City of Dayton	1976
6	29	1	Public Housing the Dayton Story, an Award Winning Authority, 1934-1984	1984
6	30	1	Proposed St. Vincent Hotel sponsored by St. Vincent De Paul Society	undated
			Sub-Subseries E: Parks (66L)	
<u>Box</u>	<u>File</u>	<u>Item</u>	Description	Date
6	31	1	Survey and Master Plan for Development of the Eastwood Park Area, Dayton, Ohio	1963
6	32	1	Report on Recreation Potential Miami Conservancy District Reserves	1963
6	33	1	Master Plan for Neighborhood and Community Parks for Montgomery County, Ohio	1965
6	34	1	Parks and Recreation Information Handbook prepared by City Plan Board	1966
6	35	1	Report on Convention Center – Sports Arena Complex and Neighborhood Parks	1967
6	36	1	Open Space Plan in the Miami Valley Region	1967
6	37	1	Inventory of Parks, Washington Township Park District	1967
6	38	1	The Madden Park Area (Dayton, Ohio)	1968

	T	r	Sub-Subseries F: Model Cities (66m)	1
Box	<u>File</u>	Item	Description	Date
6	39	1	Model Cities Impact on Better Communities by George J. Washnis	1974
7	1	1	Dayton's City-Wide Model Citiessolutions today for the needs of	1974
/		1	tomorrow	1774
			Subseries 21: Social Issues and Services (71)	
<u>Box</u>	<u>File</u>	Item	Description	Date
7	2	1	Dayton Area Service Clubs directory by the Dayton Area Chamber of Commerce	1959
7	2	2	Directory of West Dayton Organizations	1959
7	3	1	Charles F. Kettering Foundation, Brochures (2)	undated
7	4	1	Community Chest Association of Montgomery and Greene Counties: Directory, Constitution, Budget	1965
7	5	1	Community Welfare Council of the Dayton Area. <i>Report of the</i> <i>Committee on Needs of Moving and Unsettled People</i>	1966 May
7	6	1	Dayton Committee on Civil Rights, <i>Dayton's Call to Action:</i> <i>Recommendations for the Solution of Human Problems in the</i> <i>Community</i> by the	1967 April
7	7	1	Engineering Foundation of Dayton, Ohio. Reports and brochures (3 items)	1967
7	8	1	Goodwill Industries of Dayton, Inc., Dayton Boys' Club. It's Time to Expand	Circa 1966
7	9	1	Goodwill Industries of Dayton, Inc. Annual report	1976
7	10	1	Kiwanis Club of Dayton, Ohio Inc. 50 th Golden Anniversary program	1966
7	11	1	Red Cross, Dayton Area Chapter newsletters (2)	1981 Fall
7	12	1	Area Agency on Aging, Dayton, Ohio. Assessment of the Senior Citizens' Center of the Greater Dayton Area	1985
			Subseries 22: Religion (73)	
<u>Box</u>	<u>File</u>	<u>Item</u>	Description	Date
7	13	1	<i>25th Anniversary Commemoration</i> , Saint Paul's Episcopal Church, Dayton, Ohio	1951
7	13	2	Dedication program for St. Leonard Friary	1959 May 31
7	13	3	Dedication of Saint John's Lutheran Church, Dayton, Ohio	1967 June
7	14	1	The Windows of Emmanuel Catholic Church, Dayton, Ohio	1997
7	15	1	Section I Member Churches of the Church Federation of Greater	1964 Sep

			Dayton	
7	16	1	Masonic History of Dayton	undated
7	16	2	Manual of Stillwater Lodge, No. 616 Free and Accepted Masons, Dayton, Ohio	undated
			Subseries 23: Press (75)	
<u>Box</u>	<u>File</u>	Item	Description	Date
7	17	1	Lessons and Activities for Using the Dayton Journal Herald by Edward F. DeRoche	Circa 1960
7	18	1	Outline of the Journal Herald departments for tours	1969
7	19	1	<i>The Associated Press Stylebook and Libel Manual</i> (with <i>Journal Herald</i> guide in front)	1977
7	20	1	Dayton Daily News Style Book	1950
7	20	2	A Bibliography for Newspaper Designers compiled by Ed Henninger (Dayton Daily News and the Journal Herald)	1986
7	20	3	The Inside Story, a Dayton Daily News newsletter, No. 3	1989 Feb
7	21	1	<i>Ohio's Daily and Weekly Newspapers</i> by the Ohio News Bureau Co.	1964
7	22	1	An Illustrated Story of the Development of the Newsprint Paper Mill of the Abitibi Power & Paper Co.	1924
			Subseries 24: Youth (77-78)	
<u>Box</u>	<u>File</u>	Item	Description	Date
7	23	1	Report of the Child Welfare League of America to the Montgomery County Child Welfare Board	1962 Oct
7	24	1	An Evaluation of the Miami Valley Child Development Centers, Inv. By the staff of the Health and Welfare Planning Council of the Dayton Area	1967 June
7	25	1	Report of Consultation to the Health and Welfare Planning Council, Dayton Ohio by the Child Welfare League of America	1968
7	26	1	An Evaluative Study: Eleven Agencies' Detached Worker/Outreach Programs by The Youth Resources Commission	1972 March
			<i>Trograms</i> by the routh resources commission	
7	27	1	Task Force on Infant Mortality Final Report to the Board of Trustees of the Miami Valley Health Systems Agency	1980
7	27	1	Task Force on Infant Mortality Final Report to the Board of	1980
			Task Force on Infant Mortality Final Report to the Board of Trustees of the Miami Valley Health Systems Agency Subseries 25: Sports and Recreation (80)	
7 <u>Box</u> 7	27 <u>File</u> 28	1 	Task Force on Infant Mortality Final Report to the Board of Trustees of the Miami Valley Health Systems Agency	1980 <u>Date</u> 1959

			Your Little League"	
7	30	1	Miami Valley Council Boy Scouts of America. Gateway to	1968
			Citizenship: Woodland Trails	
7	31	1	Dayton Hawks Basketball Team, 1974-1975 season (brochure,	1975
			Nov 3 program, final statistics)	
7	32	1	Dayton River Corridor Classic official program	1978 Oct 15
			Subseries 26: Education	
			Sub-Subseries A: Higher Education (81a2)	
Box	File	Item	Description	Date
DOM	<u>1 ne</u>	<u>100111</u>		Dute
7	33	1	Public Higher Education for the Dayton Area, Community	1961
			Research, Inc., Preliminary Report for the Board of Trustees	
7	34	1	Main Facts and Conclusions from Chapters 1-4 of Public Higher	1961
			Education for the Dayton Area, marked confidential and	
			preliminary	
7	35	1	Public Higher Education for the Dayton Area, Community	1961
			Research, Inc., Final Report	
7	36	1	Presidential Mansions and Educational Wastelands: a report on	1966
			the present status and future prospects of higher education in Ohio	
			by Dr. George W. Albee, Western Reserve University	
7	37	1	The New Student Left: an anthology edited by Mitchell Cohen and	1967
		-	Dennis Hale	
7	38	1	College Presidents' Views on Anarchy, Democracy and Student	1968
			<i>Power</i> , a publication of the Institute for Development of Education	
	20	-	Activities, Inc. an affiliate of the Charles F. Kettering Foundation	10.50
7	38	2	<i>Seeds of Anarchy: a study of campus revolution</i> edited by Frederick Wilhelmsen	1969
7	38	3	Campus in Transition by Education Facilities Laboratories	1975
1	30	3	Cumpus in Transition by Education Facilities Laboratories	1975
	1	1	Sub-Subseries B: Head Start (81a12)	1
Box	File	Item	Description	Date
<u>box</u> 7	<u>39</u>	<u>1</u>	We're Getting a Head Start: application for Madison Township,	<u>1965</u>
,	57	1	Montgomery County, Ohio	1705
7	40	1	Head Start Program Description, Greene County, Ohio	1965
<u>,</u> 7	41	1	The Impact of Operation Head Start on Greene County, Ohio: an	1966
			evaluation report by Martin L. Cohnstaedt and Peter H. Irons	
			Sub Subgening C. Degegregation (Integration (91b2)	
			Sub-Subseries C: Desegregation / Integration (81b2)	
Box	File	Item	Description	Date
<u>8</u>	1	1	Presentation Re: Jefferson School and Dayton View to Dayton	<u>1967</u>
-	-	-	City Commission	

8	2	1	Racial Segregation in the Dayton Parochial School System: Report	1968
			of the De Facto Segregation Committee Operating Under	
			Commission of the Superintendent of the Dayton Parochial	
			Schools, Dayton, Ohio.	
8	3	1	School Integregation: Board of Education Study Conference,	1970 Dec
			Dayton Public Schools	
8	4	1	The Diminishing Barrier: a Report on School Desegregation in	1972 Dec
			Nine Communities. U.S. Commission on Civil Rights	
			Sub-Subseries D: Dayton Schools (81)	-
8	5	1	Study of Building Needs Dayton Board of Education	1967 June
8	6	1	Improving the Schools: A Primer for Public Understanding and	1967
			Support, by Community Research, Inc. in Dayton, Ohio	
8	7	1	Early Childhood Education New Visions Tutorial Program, Vol. 3,	1968
			Book 1. Project Reports, Dayton City School District	
8	8	1	A Study of Dropout Rates in Dayton High Schools: 1968-69 by	1969 Aug
			Elizabeth M. Lane	
8	9	1	Four Views of the Dayton Schools: Pluralism in Action: a report	1972 May
			on phase I of the Community Communications Project, Public	
			Opinion Center	
8	10	1	Directory of State and Federal Special Assistance Programs,	1973
			Dayton Public Schools	
8	11	1	Chaminade-Julienne High School catalog and fact sheet	1973
8	12	1	Dayton Public Schools Staff Directory, 1975-1976	1976
8	12	2	Dayton Public Schools Staff Directory, 1976-1977	1977
8	13	1	Achieving Excellence in Education: a challenge of the Dayton	1985
			<i>Community</i> , a report by the Dayton Education Association	
			Subseries 27: Health	
	I	1	Sub-Subseries A: Health Planning (84b) (see also 77-78)	
Box	<u>File</u>	Item	Description	Date
8	14	1	A Demographic Profile of The Greater Miami Valley: A Guide for	1965 Dec
			Long-Range Planning Committees, Vol. I by the hospital Planning	
			Council of the Greater Miami Valley	
8	15	1	Miami Valley Health Systems Agency Regional & County Data	1978 June
			Profile	
			Sub-Subseries B: Clinics and Health Centers (84 h)	1
Box	File	Item	Description	Date
8	16	1	Miami Valley Hospital Dedication Events	1953
8	16	2	USAF Medical Center Wright-Patterson AFB, Ohio, 1980-1990	Circa 1980

			and Beyond	
		[Sub-Subseries C: Mental Health (84x)	
Box	File	Item	Description	Date
8	17	1	A Long Range Plan of the Montgtomery County Board of Mental Retardation: How Will I Fit in Tomorrow's World?	1971
8	17	2	Second Year Report, A Model Demonstration for Educable Mentally Retarded Students, Kettering City Schools	1972
			Subseries 28: Environment and Natural Disasters	
			Sub-Subseries A: Air and Water Pollution (85 a-d)	
Box	File	Item	Description	Date
		-		
8	18	1	Recommendations for the Abatement of Smoke in Dayton, Ohio prepared for Dayton Ohio Chamber of Commerce by Coal Producers Committee for Smoke Abatement (85c1)	1948
8	18	2	<i>The Do-It-Yourself Environmental Handbook</i> , prepared by the Dayton Museum of Natural History (85a)	1972
8	19	1	<i>Your Car and Clean Air</i> , A national report from the Automobile Manufacturers Association (85c2)	1970
8	19	2	Air Quality Report, Air Monitoring Data for 1987, published by Regional Air Pollution Control Agency Serving Clark, Darke, Greene, Miami, Montgomery and Preble Counties, Ohio (85c2)	1987
8	20	1	<i>Water Quality Report Miami River Basin, State of Ohio.</i> Prepared for Miami Valley Water Quality Committee, Dayton Champer of Commerce by Roy F. Weston, Inc. (85d1)	1967
			Sub-Subseries B: Floods (87f)	
Box	File	Item	Description	Date
<u>8</u>	21	1	Photographic reproductions of the terrible flood of 1913, showing scenes in many Ohio and Indiana cities	1913
8	21	2	Appraisal of Flood Protection Benefits and Damages in the Miami Valley, reprinted from Engineering News-Record	1922 Nov 16
8	21	3	<i>Lest We Forget</i> Observance of the 34 th anniversary of the 1913 Flood.	1947
8	21	4	Colonel Deeds and the Miami Conservancy District	undated
8	22	1	<i>Preliminary Report of Floods in Ohio</i> by State of Ohio Department of Natural Resources Division of Water	1959 Mar
8	22	2	Floods of January – February 1959 in Ohio, Geological Survey Circular 418	1959
8	23	1	Flood Control in Ohio by State of Ohio Department of Natural	1959

			Resources Division of Water	
8	23	2	Floods of March 1964 in Ohio, Bulletin 39 by State of Ohio	1964
			Department of Natural Resources Division of Water	
8	24	1	The Problem: Floods in Ohio: an interview with Miles M. Dawson	1961
			Sub-Subseries C: Fire (87g)	
Box	File	Item	Description	Date
9	1	1	Municipal Fire Administration, Dayton Ohio, Conference Training Group	1952
9	2	1	A Brief History of the Dayton Fire Department by George M. Smith	1965
9	2	2	Fire! Gem City Saver issue	1975 Spring
			Subseries 29: The Arts (96)	I
Box	<u>File</u>	Item	Description	Date
9	3	1-2	Dayton Art Institute Annual Reports	1966, 1971
9	3	3	Dayton Art Institute Exhibit Catalogue	1967
9	4	1	The Dayton Museum of Natural History Annual Report	1979
9	4	2	<i>Sounds of the City</i> a publication of the Dayton Philharmonic Women's Association	1978 April 9